

Minutes of the Meeting of the Quality Assurance Boards (QaB) regarding Work Package 1

TEMPUS: Enhancement of cyber educational system of Montenegro (ECESM)

Minutes of the meeting, July 2014

QaB board members present:

- Marko Hölbl, University of Maribor
- Massimo Cappelli, Global Cyber Security Center
- Ramo Šendelj, University Donja Gorica
- Ivana Ognjanović, University Mediterranean
- Marko Kääramees, Tallinn University of Technology

The meeting was preformed via Skype meeting and as a correspondent meeting over e-mail. The meeting was held on 15th July 2014.

1. Introduction

Marko Hölbl welcomed all members of the Quality Assurance Board (QaB) and informed them about their tasks.

The QaB is a body in scope of the project which evaluated the content outcome of the project:

- the final and possible intermediate deliverables;
- the work related to content that is conducted in each work package.

The member of the QaB were informed that after the finalization of a deliverable and/or work package, a short report on the deliverables and the work of all the contributors has to be produced. It is possible to request changes, supplements or approve the quality of the deliverable.







Faculty of Electrical Engineering and Computer Science

Enhancement of cyber educational system of Montenegro

2. Evaluation of deliverable in Work Package 1 (WP1)

Marko Hölbl provided all deliverables that were produced within Work Package 1 (WP1) to the members of the QaB. These included:

- Dev. 1.1 Existing EU practices for cyber security
- Dev. 1.2 EU practice for cyber security education
- Dev. 1.3 Cross-matching of practice in ME with EU standards
- Dev. 1.4 Roadmap for new Cyber Security Education in ME

The deliverables were reviewed by QaB members and a Skype meeting was organised and conducted to discuss the findings of the review. The partners GSEC, TUT and UM participated and gave their comments on all deliverables.

The report and appropriate appendixes are attached to this minutes.

Based on the feedback and discussion, Marko Hölbl prepared a final version of the report which was voted on by the members of the QaB. The report was accepted by common consent.

Marko Hölbl in the role of the coordinator for Work Package 1 sent the reports of the QaB to all project partners and requested adequate corrections.

The following members of the QaB agreed with the report:

- Marko Hölbl, University of Maribor
- Massimo Cappelli, Global Cyber Security Center
- Ivana Ognjanović, University Mediterranean

The following members of the QaB did not vote:

Ramo Šendelj, University Donja Gorica
 Marko Kääramees, Tallinn University of Technology

Written by: Marko Hölbl Maribor, 19 July 2014